
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

            

 

            

  
     

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Attendance this week 
 
 

                         

1A 90.00%  2A 90.00%        3F 95.93%       4F 94.48%          5L 92.00%      6B 96.43% 

1K 93.33% 2Ri 93.33%       3G 99.29%       4H 99.64%          5S 93.67%      6H 94.29% 

1T 93.21% 2Ru 95.67%     3N 94.00%       4L 97.00%          6T 98.21% 
  

Well done to 3G & 4H for best attendance this week. 
School Target:  95.5% 

 

Overall attendance since September: 95.12% 

 

 

NEWSLETTER 15th April 2016 

istening  xcellence  ttitude  espect  egotiate  njoy   esponsible   upport 

Our Value for this month is Responsibility  

This month, the children are exploring the Value ‘Responsibility’.  Your child spends 15% of their time at 

school – so it is important that they are responsible learners whilst at school.  The responsible learner is 

proactive, and they will use critical thinking skills and questions to reflect on lessons.  Our pupils can also 

use their LEARNERS Values to take responsibility for being an engaged, motivated and thinking 

‘learner’.   Please discuss with your child how the Value of ‘Responsibility’ links to the British Values i.e. 

Rule of Law, Individual Liberty, Tolerance, Mutual Respect and Democracy.     

Mrs Stylli, PSHE and Values Co-ordinator 

Dear Parents, Governors and Friends, 

On their return to school, Year 3 and 4 pupils were treated 

to a lovely sight in the enclosed garden next to their 

classes, namely a stunning blossoming tree. It didn’t take 

long for 3N to be out there to capture the stunning colours 

and shapes. 

After the two week break we are ready to face the 

challenges of the long Summer Term. Staff continue to 

work hard to ensure high quality learning takes place that 

allows our pupils to make good progress. Please make 

sure that your children read every day at home and 

complete homework. 

Jan Bless, Headteacher 
 

Morning arrangements for Years 3, 4 and 5 

Please note that in order to have a good and prompt start to the school day we are changing ever so slightly the 

arrangements for coming into school in the mornings. This will affect years 3 to 5 only. 

From Monday 18
th

 from 8.40am 5L will now enter from the ramp leading to the end of the corridor where 6H come in. 

5S will enter from their outside classroom door as year 6 do. This leaves the doors up the steps from the playground for 

Years 3 and 4 to enter from 8.45am.  



Dates for your diary 

Value for April: Responsibility                                               
  

Monday 2nd May Bank Holiday – school closed 

Thursday 5th May London Elections – school remains open 

w/c 9th May   Year 6 Test week  

30th May-3rd June   Half Term Holidays  

w/c 13th June   Phonics test week  

Thursday 23rd June   EU referendum – school closed for polling  

Friday 8th July    End of year reports to parents  

Tuesday 12th July   Parents Evening   

Friday 22nd July   School breaks up for summer break at 1:30pm  

   

 

 

  
  

   

  

 
 
  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

£369.10 

raised 

Year 5 have been learning about gravity and forces 

through lots of investigations and experiments.  

In one lesson, we all had a go at pushing a small, 

 inflated balloon into a tank of water. 

We could feel the push of the water. Mrs Redmore told 

us this is called the “upthrust.” 

We also watched some video clips of Tim Peake and what it is like to be 

in space with no gravity. 

 

In another investigation, we tried to keep the bubbles in the air by 

blowing through a straw.  

When we managed to do this, which do you think was the strongest 

force? Our breath or gravity? 
 

Dear Parents, Carers and Children 

As I won’t be able to thank you all personally, I would 

just like to say thank you very much for all the lovely 

flowers, gifts, cards and messages of good luck you 

gave me on my last day as your ‘lollipop lady’.  

I had a lovely day and I will remember all the 

friendships and memories for a long time.  

Regards  

Sheila Stacey 

Uniform grant for Year 7 parents 

- £85 towards the cost 

The eligibility is: The parent/guardian 

must receive one of the following 

benefits:  Income Support, Income 
Based Jobseekers Allowance, Income 

Related Employment and Support 
Allowance, Assistance as an Asylum 

Seeker, Child Tax Credit only, and 

have an annual income of less that 
£16,190, or receive the guaranteed 

element of State Pension Credit. 

Parents can find out more about the 

scheme and download an application 

form from the Council’s website: 

www.enfield.gov.uk or they can call 

020 8379 5367. 

 

Child of the Term  Awards – Spring 2016 

These children were chosen for excellent achievement in a range of academic areas, demonstrating good attitude and behaviour, using 

the LEARNERS Values and being good role models to their peers: 

 

Reading 
  Ira Rainbow, Aliyah 1K, Marylove 1T, Rapheal 1A, Kyan 2Ri, Nehir 2A, Davantay 2Ru, Riley 3F,  

Ilayda 3G, Sarah 3N, Diyar 4H, Cody 4F, Samir 4L, Elijah 5S, Ayse 5L, Nia 6H, Shamari 6B, Melin 6T 

Writing 
Evelyn Rainbow, Holly 1K, Ali 1T, Ayisha 1A, Sofia 2Ri, Zarah 2A, Brooklyn 2Ru, Shwe 3F, Annly  3G, Chloe 3N, Morgan 4H, 

Aleyha 4F, Arda 4L, Yusuf 5S, Ellie 5L, Kai Mc 6H, Emir 6B, Kenneth 6T 

Number 
Jack Rainbow, Jenkins 1K, Mehmet 1T, Efe 1A, Lukas 2Ri, Louis 2A, Angelina 2Ru, Efo 3F, Serkan 3G, Fatima 3N, Clifford 4H, 

Tarique 4F, Klaidis 4L, Kwaku 5S, Shawn 5L, Abdullahi 6H, Havin 6B, Sapphire 6T 

Creativity 
Demi Rainbow, Umut 1K, Micheal 1T, Sophie 1A, Myah 2Ri, Fenton 2A, Priscillia 2Ru, Chido 3F, Kamara 3G, Isiah 3N, Gulay 4H, 

Jasmine 4F, Christian 4L, Cheyenne 5S, Emir 5L, Yagmur 6H, Lale 6B, Suzie 6T 

Courtesy   

and 

Kindness 

Chris Rainbow, Jervay 1K, Layla 1T, Tuana 1A, Eylul 2Ri, Blessing 2A, Anshika 2Ru, Gullu 3F, Esther 3G, Hano 3N, Jannae 4H, 

Yousef 4F, Alisia 4L, Akasya 5S, Ashley 5L, Nisa 6H, Destiny 6B, Ayse 6T 

 


